
                                 
  
                                                                                             BOARD OF HEALTH 

November 14, 2019 
 

On Thursday, November 14, 2019, at 7:35 P.M., the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township Board of 
Health was held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, Church Road.   

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairperson, Audrey Balogh and the following statement was read at the 
commencement of the meeting. 
  
 Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public 
  Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on December 13, 2018, by: 
 

1.  Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and 
 on the Holland Township website. 

2.  Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times. 
 
Members present at the meeting:  Pearl Hammerstone, Donna Lizanich, Audrey Balogh, Lisa Mickey, and 
Christopher Balogh  
Members Absent:  Tony Szumski and Vann Smith 
 
Christopher Balogh made a motion, seconded by Audrey Balogh, to accept the minutes of October 10, 2019.   
Motion carried. 
 
The following correspondence was given to members present. 
 
1.  Hunterdon County Department of Public Safety, Division of Public Health Services 
      Risk Based Inspection Report 
      Oak Hill Golf Club 
      15 Fernwood Road, Milford, NJ 08848 
      Risk Type:  3 
      REHS:  B-2225 Daniel Wyckoff    9/13/2019 
      Reason:  Reinspection after CS  
      Results:  Satisfactory  
   
      Hunterdon County Department of Public Safety, Division of Public Health Services 
      Risk Based Inspection Report 
      Holland Twp. Public School  Rt.519 
      710 Milford Warren Glen Road 
      Milford, NJ 08848 
      Risk Type:  2 
      REHS:  B2225 Daniel Wyckoff   10/3/2019 
      Reason:  Initial Non Billable 
      Results:  Satisfactory  Gold 
 
2. St. Hubert’s Animal Welfare Center Animal Control Services 
     3201 US Highway 22E Branchburg, www.sthuberts.org 
     Detailed Dispatch Summary – Date Generated November 1, 2019      October 1 to October 31, 2019 
      
3.  Fax from Hunterdon County Everbridge System 
     Subject:  Hunterdon County LINCS Message:  Health Alert issued from the Somerset County Department    
     Of Health regarding a case of Hepatitis A. 
 
4.  Hunterdon county Prosecutor’s Office & Hunterdon County Department of Health 
      Media Release – October 1, 2019 
      Warning the Public About the Dangers of Vaping 

http://www.sthuberts.org/
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      Hunterdon County Department of Health 
      Karen DeMarco, MPH 
      Health Officer/Director 
      FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE       October 31, 2019 
      Health Department and Parks Department Issues Public Alert after Coyote Tests Positive for Rabies 
 
The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary. 
 
Donna Lizanich attended a Drill on November 2, 2019 from 5:00 to 9:00 PM at the Community Center, which is the 
main shelter in an emergency.  It went very well and was attended by the Holland Fire Department, EMS, CERT and 
even the Holland Pharmacist, who would provide drugs to people sheltered there who left their pills at home in an 
emergency. 
 
Lisa Mickey mentioned an article where children are spending too much time on social media, especially girls.  
There is a documentary film, “Screenager” that can be rented, and she wondered if this was something the Board 
of Health could use.  Audrey stated to contact the school to see if they were interested. 

 
The issue of vaping was discussed.  The biggest problem seems to be the counterfeit ingredients.  It would be up to 
the County Board of Health to enforce the local establishments that may be selling these products.  The State is 
trying to pass legislation on the age of young people trying to buy vaping products. 
 
Audrey congratulated Lisa Mickey for her winning the election to the Township Committee for another year.  She is 
an asset to us on the Board of Health as well as the Township Committee. 
 
Christopher Balogh made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Donna lizanich.  The meeting adjourned 
at 7:56 P.M.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
 
Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary 
 


